
MINUTES
HARRIS COUNTY IMPROVEMENT DISTRICT NO' 4

August 9,2473

The Board of Directors (the "Boarcl") of Harris County Improvement Dlstri.ct No.

a d,lb/a The Energy Corridor Management District (the "District") met in regular

session, open to thJ public, on the 9th day of August, 2a13, at 1,4701 St' Mary's Lane,

Suite 290, Houston, Texas, inside the boundaries of the District, and the ro11 was called

of the mernbers of the Boarcl:

David W. Hightower
Robert Halick
Steve West
Steve Moskowitz
D. Bruce Fincher
Vacant
Peter D. johnston
Chuck Cervas
Debbie Fujimoto

President
Vice President
Secretary
Assistant SecretarY
Director
Director
Director
Director
Director

and all of the above were present except Directors J<lhnston and Cetvas, thus

constituting a quorum.

Alsg present at the meeting were Clark Martinson, General Manager {or the

District; Robert Rayburry Landscipe Architect for the District; Katherine Wallace,

Finance and Economic Development Manager for the District; Rachael Weaver,

Community Relations Coordinator for the Disfrict; ]ohn Nufrez, Transportation

Manager for the Distriet; Kelly Rector, Disfrict intern; Christi Todd, CPA; Dr. Zachary

Hodgls, Evelyn Velasquez, Sandra Louvier and lrlell Bradley of Houston Community

CollJge; Joshua Bowie o{ esiteful; Pat Hall of Equi-Tax, Inc.; Michelle Lofton o{ ETI

Bookieeping $ervices; Darren Willis of ]ones & Carter" Inc'; Harry Peyton of

AquaSuiar,.-*, LLC; and 'Irey Lary and Susan Hostetler of Allen Boone Humphries

Robinson tLP {"ABHR').

Having established that a quorum of the Board was present Director Hightower

called the meeting to order.

TO ORD
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MINULES

The
Following
submitted.
vote.

Board first considered the minutes of the July 19, 2A13, regular rneetin6;'

discussion and review, Director Halick moved to approve the minutes as

The motir.rn was seconded by Director Fuiimoto and passed by unanimous

Ms. Halt reviewed the assessment collector's report for ]uly, a copy of which is

attached. Ms, Hall also reviewed a chart regarding the status of Dislrict assessment

payers, lawsuits against the Harris County Appraisal District {"HCAD")' Following

discussion and reiiew, Director Fincher moved to accept the assessment collector's

report" The motion was seconded by Director Halick and passed by unanimous vote'

INA AND KKgE GMA IN AYMENT OF

AND REVIEW PF II{VESTMFNT$

Ms. Lofton reviewed the ]uly cash management, capital funds and investment

report, a copy of which is attached, ancl reviewed the bills presented for payment from

the District's accounts. Following review ancl discussion, Director Halick moved tr:r

accept the report ancl payment oI the bills presented in the report' Director Fincher

seconded the motion, which was approved by unanimous vote.

VARiANCE BUPGET

Ms. Wallaee reviewed the year-to-elate budget summary, a copy of which is

attached.

APUA$URANCF INSUBANCE SACKAGF qRg$SNTATION

Mr. Peyton discussed the District's insurance renewal package, efJective

September 3,'2013. Following review, Director Moskowitz moved to approve the

r"newal package for a premium of $17,506. The motion was seeonded by Directar

Halick and carried unanimouslY.

Dr. Hodges reviewed the programs oI Hauston fomrrurnity college and a

proposed campu$ on the west side o{ Houston'

IN
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REVIEW BIDS AND NTRACT FOR D AND PUBLIC

WAY }4AINTENJANCE

Mr. Rayburn reviewed the four bids received by the District for the Graunei and

Public Right-of-Way Maintenance contract. A copy of the bid tabulation is attached.

He recclmmended the Diskict award the ceintract to BIO Landscape and Maintenance,
Inc. ("BIO') in an annual amount nnt tn exceed fi812,172. The Bo,ard discussed the

proposed. services o{ the three lowest bidders, as well as the budget ftlr the work.
Director Halick reported on his experience with BIO. Following discussii:n and review,
the Board agreed to table action regarding award of the contract for the Ground and

Public Right-of-Way Maintenance contract and directed staff to further explore the bids

and work history o{ the three lowest bidders.

MEND INTERA AN BIDS AN RD

CpNTRACT FQR NEW FRSEDOI{ SIDEyVALK qONSTRUCTION

Mr, Rayburn recorrurlended amendment of the current Interagency Agreement

fnr New Freedom Project Irnplementation with METRO, to include the cost fc;r two
additional bus shelters as part of the program.

Mr. Rayburn reviewed the four bids received for the New Freedom sidewalk
construction project. A copy of the bid tabulation is attached. He reported that he

reviewed referrals for the bidders and recommended the contract be awarded to the

second low bictder, TIKON Group, inc. ("TIKON"), in an amount not to exceed

$967,A95.75" The Board concurred that in its judgment, TIKON was a responsible
bidrler whose work will result in the best and most economical completiein of the

District's project.

Foll<lwing discussion and review, Director Fincher moved to: (1) reject the bid of
DPTOPCO; (2) award the contract for New Freedom sidewalk construction to TIKON in
an amount not to exceed fi367,095.75, subject to ABHR's con{irmation that the award is
in conformity with grant requirements and subject to ABHR's review <lf TIKON's bonrJs

and insurance; and (3) authorize execution clf the amendment to the Interagency

Agreement for New Freedom Project Lnplementation with MHTRO, to include the cost

for two additional bus sheiters in the prngram. Director West seconded tl"re motion, and

it carried by unanimerus vote.

pRoPosAL TO PBEPARE_ILLUSTRATIONS FOR LMBLE CENTAI{S IiFr

Mr. Martinson reviewed a proposal by Looney Ricks Kiss to prepare a rendering
of the Energy Corridor Livable Center. He noted the rendering willbe presented to the

Houston-Calveston Area Council at a developer matching workshop on Septerxtber 27,

2013. Following review, Director West moved to apprerve the proposal of Looney Ricks
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Kiss to prepare a rendering of the Energy Corridor Livable Center for a fee of $2,500.

Director Moskowitz seconded the motion, and it passed unanimously.

UPDATE.QN T$AN TQRTATIQN PROIECTS AND INITIATIVE$

Mr. Martinson updated the Board regarding the District's lranspcrtation projects

and initiatives: Souih Mayde Drive/Grisby Road kaffic plan, the Greater West
Houston Subregional Plan Initiative, the Fortsmith Skeet Woonerf, the District parking
inventory study, and BP bikeshare research.

UPDATE ON GRANTS

Mr. Nufrez reviewed marketing and a budget update for the CMAQ car share

pr0gram.

Regarding the JARC 75 Eldridge Crosstown bus program, Mr. Nufrez reviewed a

financial report. He stated METRO has not released updated ridership information.

Mr. Nufrez reviewed a financial report for the New Freedom sidewalk program.

I]F'.RK ROW CQIvIPLETIQI\I PROTECT

The Board reviewed a proposal from CenterPoint Hnergy ("CenterPoint") to
relocate a gas pipeline at Park Row for a fee of $105,129.

Mr. Willis reviewed a report regarding the Park Row completion project, a copy

of which is attached. Regarding the construction o{ Park Row utility, paving and

drainage improvements from SH-6 to Eldridge Phase 1 by Menade, Inc", Mr. Willis
presented and recommended payment of Pay Estimate No. 4 in the amount of
s288,361.80.

Regarding construction of the Park Rnw regional lift station by Peltier Brothers

eonstruetion, Ltd., Mr. Willis presented and recommended payment of Pay Hstimate

No, 4 in the amount of 922,900.

Mr. Willis updaterJ the Board regarcling the construction of Cenfral Park West

Br:ulevard utilities, paving and drainage improvements by C.E. Barker, Ltd. He statecl

the contractcr did not submit a pay estimate this month"

Mr. Willis also updated the Bcard regarding Phase 2 o{ the Park Row utility,
paving and drainage improvements {rom SH-5 to Eldridge.

The Board reviewed draw
Finance Ccrporation ("HHFC")
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requests totaling $534,245.62 for the Houston Housing
loan for the pay estimates presented for payment as
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well as payments to CenterPoint, Jones & Carter, Inc., ABHR, and Vinson & Elkins LLP,
as identified in the bookkeeper's capital projects report.

Following discussion and review and based upon the engineer's
recofiunendation, upon a motion made by Director Halick and seconded by Director
Fincher, the Board voted unanimously to approve: (1) the agreement with CenterPoint
for gas pipeline relocation in the amount of $105,129; (2) Pay Estimate No. 4 in the
amount of $288,36L.80 to Menade, Inc. for construction of Park Row utility, paving and
drainage improvements from SH-6 to Eldridge Phase f; (3) Pay Estimate No. 4 in the
amount of $72,900 to Peltier Brothers Construction, Ltd. for construction of the Park
Row regional lift station; and (4) the draw requests from the HHFC loan totaling
$534,245.52.

HOUSTON POLICE DEPARTMENT AND NEIGHBORHOOD PROTECTION AND
CODE ENFORCEMENT UPDATE

Ms. Wallace reported on the District's security patrols, neighborhood protectiory
and code enforcement.

GENERAL MANAGER'S REPORT

Mr. Martinson presented the General Manager's report. He reported on an
update to the District's budget, the schedule for the IH L0 intersections enhancements
project, the Grisby Square ffolley, meetings with area restaurants, the International
Commuters for Transportation Conference, meetings regarding appointment of Sean

Tackett to the Board, and the next recycling event.

NEXT MEETING

The Board concurred to hold the next Board meeting on September 13, 2013.

ADTOURN

There being no further business to come before them, Director West moved to
adjourn the meeting. Director Moskowitz seconded the motion and it carried by
unanimous vote.

(sEAL)
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